
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Grapevine 
“I am the vine, you are the  branches.   

Those who abide in me and I in them bear much fruit” John 15:5a  

A newsletter for the family and friends of the United Methodist Churches of  

Coloma-Calvary and Westfield-Faith   
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May is one of my favorite months. The flowers are blooming, the birds are 

singing, the grass is green, and all's right with the world. From May Day to 

Mother's Day to Memorial Day, there is one special occasion after another. 

There are graduations, first communions, confirmations, baptisms, and 

weddings. It is getting to be time for picnics, cookouts.  Life is easy, and the 

days are long. 

In the church year, the season of Easter is winding down, with the last 

Sunday of Easter being May 28. We remember Jesus' ascension to heaven 

where he took his rightful place at the right hand of God. We look forward to 

June 4, the Day of Pentecost, when the Holy Spirit came down in wind and 

flame enabling the small group of Christians to spread the good news of 

Jesus Christ throughout the world. 

And what are we doing, here at Coloma Calvary and at Westfield Faith to 

make disciples for the transformation of the world? This is our call to action 

direct from Jesus Christ. In Matthew 28:18-20 Jesus commissioned the 

disciples to “...go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 

name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit....” 

Let us be modern day disciples and invite one person to celebrate worship on 

any Sunday morning in May. Let us welcome “guests” to our churches, just 

as we welcome people to be “guests” in our homes. Give our friends, 

neighbors, and family members rides. Offer to meet them in the church 

parking lot and walk with them into the church building. Arrange to go out 

for brunch or lunch after the worship service is concluded. I will be looking 

for “guests” each Sunday and will do my part in inviting people. 

 

In Christ's Peace, 

Pastor Joan 
Pastor Joan’s phone numbers are: office 608-296- 

2739; home 608-296- 7023.Pastor Joan is usually in 

the office from 9:00am-noon Monday through 

Thursday. She will make appointments at other 

times. 

 

http://www.wisconsinumc.org/content/index2.php?option=com_content&do_pdf=1&id=1223
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Blessing the Peace-Makers: A Call to Faith Instead of Arms  
Published: 19 April 2017  

“For he is our peace; in his flesh he has made both groups into one and has broken down the dividing wall, that is, 

the hostility between us.” (Ephesians 2:14, NRSV) 

Too often, United Methodists define themselves by what they are against – we stand against war, against bullying, 

against racial and economic injustice, against police brutality, against terrorism. The focus on what we are against 

sometimes causes us to lose sight of what we are for – United Methodists are for peace, for justice, for diversity and 

equality. We are for reconciliation and restoration, for harmony and unity. Now is a crucial time for United 

Methodists to communicate what we are for, as we witness the growing tensions and political maneuvering 

concerning North Korea. 

Our 2016 Book of Resolutions has a clear statement of The United Methodist Church position concerning the 

situation on the Korean peninsula. Resolution #6135 – “Korea: Peace, Justice, and Reunification” states a 

compelling vision for what is possible to bring an end to division, and to pave a path toward healing and wholeness. 

Our vision is a commitment to set aside differences, and not make excuses, but to clearly communicate our desire 

for the war in Korea to end – the 1953 Armistice never formally ended the war – and to work toward reconciliation, 

reunification, and restoration of families and bloodlines from North and South. The United Methodist vision is 

grounded in a Christian witness for the glory of God to overcome the worldly powers and principalities. We oppose 

sanctions and military responses to difficult and complex global realities. We seek faith over force, and a mature 

collaboration beyond threat and bullying. 

United Methodists are committed to humanitarian negotiation. We reject violence as a viable solution. We call all 

people called United Methodist to contact governmental representatives at the local, state, and federal levels, as well 

as leaders of our United Nations, to work toward treaty and peaceful diplomacy. We see no immediate or lasting 

value to military options, including pre-emptive strikes. As always, United Methodists call for disarmament, and an 

end to nuclear and chemical weaponry. 

Our options should be peace options. Working together toward an end to the divisions and hostilities that divide 

Korea should be a high priority for our Church, as well as our country. It is important that actions have 

consequences. We do not ask anyone to ignore violations of human rights, or threats to global security, but we 

should seek to model solutions that create and build a viable future, instead of imposing one nation’s values on 

others. We call for President Trump, Vice President Pence, and our military decision makers to use caution,  
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discretion, and patience in dealing what our American media most often characterizes as “threat,” “violation,” and 

“aggression.” 

Let us begin in prayer. 

Pray for our world leaders, and the ability to work together 

Pray for our planet and a sustainable future for all people 

Pray for reconciliation, restoration, and reunification – bringing families together for the first time in almost 

seventy years 

Pray for an end to war – in Korea, and where ever war is viewed as a solution 

Pray for our governmental representatives to rely on the very highest human values for healing and hope 

Pray for the men, women, and children of North and South Korea – living in an artificial division based in 

politics and worldviews that continue to do harm 

But, let us also act – to call for peace, to petition for healing, to challenge the status quo, and to hold our 

leaders accountable to the best possible decisions and actions. If enough people join together to cast a vision 

for a unified and renewed Korea, we offer a witness to the power of our faith and commitment to make a 

gospel dream into a lived reality. 

The prophet Isaiah provides a word of hope from God: “Before they call I will answer, while they are yet 

speaking I will hear. The wolf and the lamb shall feed together, the lion shall eat straw like the ox; but the serpent 

– its food shall be dust.” (Isaiah 65:24-25, NRSV)  Korea is home to many wonderful people, in the North and in 

the South. There are people on both sides of the border who seek nothing greater than that their homeland can one 

day be united. This is more than a noble sentiment and desire – it is the will of God. Let us join together in 

solidarity with our Korean brothers and sisters in this sacred task of peace-making, peace-keeping, and 

restoration. 

Grace and Peace, 

Bishop Hee-Soo Jung 
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To the Members of Faith United Methodist Church 

From Joni Wilson, Treasurer 

As most of you know, it is never easy to talk about money especially when there is not enough. We all       

have to live within budgets based on our income vs. expenses. It is no different with our church. We depend 

on our monthly offerings to be enough to cover our working expenses. These expenses include items like the 

pastor's salary and benefits, utilities, maintenance, insurance, supplies, etc. Sometimes we have surprise 

expenses when something breaks, like the furnace or plumbing. Our only source of income is you, our 

members. The following is an average of the first 3 months of 2017: 

                                                    2017 Monthly Avg Expenses $5,280 

                                                    2017 Monthly Avg Income    $4,580   

                                                           Monthly Shortfall              $ 700 

These numbers should tell you that our bank balance is shrinking at a rapid rate. I would ask that as you fill 

out your offering envelope you keep this information in your mind. Not everyone can afford a large weekly 

gift to the church, but if we can each increase it by a small amount each week it will help our cause. If 25 of 

us gave $5 more dollars weekly, there would be $125 to help cover the shortage. 

Don't forget that when you are unable to attend church for a week or so, those envelopes are there for you 

to catch up! The envelopes for the 5th Sundays and special Sundays are in the back of the book. You may not 

have been here this week, but our lights were on for you. 

If anyone has any other ideas how we might improve this situation, please contact me or any council 

member with your suggestions. 

Celebration!!!  

 Let's gather at Westfield Faith on 

Sunday, May 7th after worship 

service for a pot luck lunch as we 

celebrate the completion of the 

basement renovation and the 

burning of the mortgage for the 

newest section of the church 

building. 

Healing Worship  

On Sunday, May 7th there will be a 

service of healing worship, hosted 

by the Westfield Faith UMC. Join 

Pastor Joan and others in the 

sanctuary for a time of prayers, 

music, and connection with the 

healing power of God. We will 

gather immediately after the 

potluck and celebration are 

concluded. 
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For those members and friends who did not know, shortly after Christmas we were faced with frozen pipes in 

the North entry of the church, causing a flood in the church basement. The flooding left standing water in all of 

the classrooms on the Northwest wall, destroying walls, carpet, furniture and a good portion of clothing that 

had been collected for our New Life Threads mission. In addition, we were forced to cancel our annual Chili 

Supper-a much needed fund raiser for our monthly Mission of the Month. 

Our Trustee Committee jumped into action, contacting our insurance carrier and organizing clean up and 

restoration. Everything that could be saved was moved to the Northeast half of the basement, and all the wet 

carpet and drywall had to be removed. After allowing the area to dry, drywall was replaced, and painted, (thank 

you to Nick Gray for deducting $500. from his total bill for drywall &amp; paint) and carpet was replaced. 

Additionally, we received an anonymous donation to cover the $500. Deductible and replacement of the kitchen 

flooring. 

A very sincere thank you goes out to Fred Posthuma for spearheading the project, and for countless hours and 

days and sleepless nights! Special thanks to any and all who gave their time and help. 

 

Please join us for a delicious Pot Luck lunch after our regular church 

service on Sunday May 7, 2017.We will celebrate the new look in 

our basement, our beautiful building, and have a mortgage burning 

celebration. We hope to see everyone there! 
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Thank you to all who helped 

deep clean Faith church on 

April 23rd after church.  Many 

rooms were cleaned and 

rearranged. 
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Our eyes on Calvaryé                  Our steps by Faithé 

                                                    Those serving in the month of  

                                 MAY  2017  

 

 
    

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ushers/Cleaners 
Liturgists 

  7   Jim Jennette 

 14 Kennedy Parker 

21   Pat Straetz 

28   Eric Campbell 

 

Ushers 
 7    Larry & Shannon Mitchell 

14   John & Joni Wilson 

21   Brooks & Molly Buchholz 

28   Sam & Kayla Rugg 

Liturgists  

   7    Shannon Mitchell 

  14   Allen Ely 

  21   Yvonne Lundquist 

  28  Terry Johnson 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

  

 

 

 6th      Ed Thalacker 

13th     Yvonne Lundquist 

20th     Katie Showen 

Please contact Terry Johnson in the office 

if you wish to be on the prayer list or if 

you know someone who has a request. 

608-296-2739 

Please hold the following persons and 

ministries in thought and prayer. 

Wally King,  Eric Campbell, Taylor Bustos, Mary 

Lou Janisch, Judy LeCount, Jeanine 

Anagnostopoulos, Gert Davey, Robert 

Rosanske, Barb Ely, LeeAnn & David Casper,  

Pastor Joe & Pat Adkins. Victims of natural 

disasters, those who are unemployed, those 

who are separated from loved ones, particularly 

deployed military persons, people who need the 

Lord’s presence.  
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                                    April 2017   

                                Events in the Life of the Church       

   Wed 3 WF Choir Practice 6:00pm 

   Thur 4 PPRC at Coloma 6:30 

   Fri 5 Pastor's day off 

   Sunday 7 CC Worship 9:00am / Sunday School 10:00am 

  

WF Worship 10:30am/ Sunday School 9:15am 

  

WF Pot Luck after church  

  

WF Healing Worship after Pot Luck 

  

NA @ WF at 5:00 pm 

   Wed 10 WF Choir Practice 6:00pm 

   Friday 12 Pastor's day off 

   Sunday 14 CC Worship 9:00am / Sunday School 10:00am 

  

WF Worship 10:30am/ Sunday School 9:15am 

  

NA @ WF at 5:00 pm 

   Tue 16 CC Trustees 6:30 

  

CC Ad Board 7:00 

   Wed 17 Service at Harrisvilla 2:30 

  

WF Choir Practice 6:00pm 

   

  

Wed 17 - Thur 18 Pastor Joan at Sun Prairie ICD 

  

Fri 19 - Tues 23 Pastor Joan on Vacation 

   Thur 18 Vim Dinner at Pine Lake Camp 5:30 

   Sat 20 Newsletter articles due 

   Sunday 21 CC Worship 9:00am / Sunday School 10:00am 

  

WF Worship 10:30am/ Sunday School 9:15am 

  

NA @ WF at 5:00 pm 

   

CC – Coloma Calvary; WF – Westfield Faith; POP – Prince of Peace, Coloma      NA – Narcotics 

Anonymous;      Pastor Joan Frost     Office Phone: 608-296-2739 
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Wed 24 WF Choir Practice 6:00pm 

   Thur 25 WF Ad Board 6:30 

   Fri 26 Pastor's day off 

   Sunday 28 CC Worship 9:00am / Sunday School 10:00am 

  

WF Worship 10:30am/ Sunday School 9:15am 

  

NA @ WF at 5:00 pm 

   Wed 31 WF Choir Practice 6:00pm 
 

 

 
                                                               

 

NOTE:  
We would like to cut down on mailing expenses of the newsletter by emailing to as 
many people as possible. At this time we are mailing about 90 letters at the current 
postage rate. We will also be putting the newsletter on our web page at 
www.westfieldfaithumc.com.  

You can leave you email address thru our website or you can email it to the church at 
calvary-faith-umc@frontier.com.  
Thank You  
Donna Schmidt Editor  
 
 


